
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
 

Alternatively contact 
Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on 0121 303 
1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers  
 
I hope that you have had a good Easter break with your families. It is wonderful to 
see everybody safely back in school.   
 
I would like to start this newsletter by officially welcoming  
two new members of staff to our school. In the office, as our  
new Office Manager, we have Miss Evans. She will be replacing  
Mrs Boston who will be returning to Green Meadow Primary  
School at the end of today. We all would like to thank Mrs  
Boston for all her hard work at our school, whilst we have been 
finding a permanent new Office Manager. We will really miss  
having her at our school. 
 
I would also like to welcome Miss Nazir who has joined us as a  
new Assistant Headteacher and who will be teaching 5A for the  
remainder of this year. I am sure they will both be made to feel  
at home quickly.  
 
A huge thank you to all of the children in Year 6 who gave up three days of their 
holidays to have some extra revision lessons in preparation for their KS2 SATs. 
Hopefully they found these sessions to be enjoyable and useful. Also thank you to 
Mrs Duggal and Miss Hughes for leading these sessions and to Mrs Taylor and Mrs 
Aulton for also being in school on these days. 
 
Year 6 have been warming up for their KS2 SATs this week by completing their final 
mock tests before the real thing (WB 9th May). Few people enjoy tests, however 
Year 6 have coped with these admirably this week and have done really well. Well 
done Year 6 and good luck with the real thing. Just over a week to go. 
 
The kitchen staff have now started their new menus for this term. Please check the 
‘School Meals’ section of our school website for more details.  
 
Thank you to all the parents who attended the Year 4 workshop on Tuesday this 
week about the Year 4 multiplication tables check. I know from the evaluations 
which you completed that you found this useful. We appreciate your support with 
helping your children to learn their times tables at home. Also, thank you to Miss 
Jennings and Miss Goddard for organising and leading this workshop.  
 
 

What’s new on our website 
this week? 

 
 
 
 

 

• Year 2 SATs meeting 

presentation (Year 2) 

• Updated clubs timetable 

(extra-curricular activities) 

 
www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org 

 

02/05/22 
May Day bank holiday 

(school closed) 

02/05/22 ? 
Eid al-Fitr (end of 

Ramadan) 

27/05/22 
Last school day of school 

before the half term 
holidays 

09/05/22  
KS2 SATs week 

06/06/22 
Children return to 

school after half term 

mailto:safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org
mailto:safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org


 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday Messages 
For next week, we would like to wish a very happy 
birthday to: 
Ruby OK RC Age 5 
Henry R 4G Age 9 

 

What is Catfishing? 

(a) It is a fishing term used to describe when somebody 

is fishing for catfish. 

(b) It is a type of computer virus. 

(c) It is somebody pretending to be somebody else 

online.  

  

This week’s answer = C. Unfortunately, some people pretend to be 
somebody else online. This is often done to trick others into 
revealing private information, for bullying or to get money from 
others. Always be careful about who you are chatting to online.   

Please follow us on Twitter! 
Our Twitter feed is where we celebrate the 
wonderful learning we see from our pupils 

everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

90% in a 

test. Great! 

 
 

90% attendance is 

however concerning!  
In a year that’s  

• 19 missed English 

lessons,  

• 19 missed maths 

lessons; 

• 19 missed phonics or 

reading lessons! 

 
 

I have started to see some topic homework coming 
into school which is great. Please keep this coming 
in, we love to see what you can produce with your 
children. Completing this homework helps to 
engage children with their topics and it also 
improves their subject knowledge.  
 
I hope that all of our families and staff that are 
celebrating Eid al-Fitr next week have a lovely 
celebration. 
 
I hope that you have a lovely, restful long 
weekend. We will see everybody back in school on 
Tuesday 3rd May.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Mr Williams (Headteacher) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

READ, READ, READ! 
Reading is a key skill which is so 

important to any child’s 
development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Class 

Name 

Number 

of Points  

1st 4G 19,920 

2nd 3T 18,412 

3rd 6B 13,640 

4th 5T 9,360 

5th 3H 7,023 

6th 2B 6,080 

7th 6D 5,729 

8th 2H 4,097 

9th 4J 2,150 

10th  5A 1,000 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 6B  1,399,980 

2nd 6D 722,929 

3rd 5T 202,361 

4th 4J 144,575 

5th 5A 61,885 

6th 4G 42,399 

7th 3T 39,960 

8th  3H 17,087 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 4G 85,620,951 

2nd 3T 59,673,727 

3rd 6D 22,807,450 

4th 6B 15,556,366 

5th 5A 9,443,200 

6th 2H 3,153,173 

7th 3H 2,677,590 

8th 1W 1,509,497 

9th 1K 1,049,851 

10th 4J 602,792 

11th  5T 126,184 

12th 2B 103,872 

13th 1F 10,000 



Top 3 pupils - last 

week’s top scorers 

1st Rubenn (6B) 645,145 

2nd Roxanne (6D) 

298,240 

3rd Jake (6D) 190,858 

Record Score 

Laila (6D) 

787,079 words 

Top 3 pupils - last 

week’s top scorers 

1st Stefania (5T) 

7,730 

2nd Hao Xuan (6B) 

4,930 

3rd Timothy (3T) 

4,182 

Record Score 

Khaleesi (2B)  

12,770 

Top 3 pupils - last 

week’s top scorers 

1st Henry (4G) 

48,881,420 

2nd Ryan (4G) 

40,126,488 

3rd Niamh (3T) 

24,859,974 

Record Score 

Henry (4G) 65,604,074 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class % attendance this week Number of lates this 

week 
RC 75.5% 8 

RF 85.0% 3 

1F 87.6% 3 

1K 94.0% 5 

1W 83.5% 5 

2B 98.6% 7 

2H 93.7% 4 

3H 96.3% 13 

3T 96.2% 7 

4G 92.5% 1 

4J 96.9% 4 

5A 90.4% 9 

5T 89.2% 7 

6B 93.8% 5 

6D 97.9% 2 

 

 

We are now halfway through the academic year. The table below shows 
the current attendance percentage to date for each class. 

Remember: our school target is 96% or above! 
 

Our whole school attendance to date is: 91.1% 

 
 

6D 

This year’s best attendance so far! Well done! 

2B 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school, unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
Jack  RF 
Lily  1F 
Ellis  2B 
Mariam 3T 
Beth  4G 
Shajenna 5T 
Glauken 6B 

Well done to: 
Callum B RF Kade E  1W Syke D  1K   
Kayla A 2B Isaiah H 2H Lola D  3H 
Jake S  3T Charley D 4J Beth D  4G 
Oliver B 5A Lily T  6B Isabelle D 6D  

This week’s house point results 

Farah Thompson Daley Ennis-Hill 

247 239 246 246 



 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

What should I do If I have any concerns about my child’s mental health?  
 

Please speak to your child’s class teacher or a member of our school’s pastoral team (Mrs Taylor, 
Miss Evans or Miss Storer). 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Out of School 
Club Provision 
for children from Rubery Nursery  

School and Colmers Primary School* 
*up to the age of 8 years old   

  

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club is open from 7.30am - 9.am 

and After School 3.00pm - 5.30pm 

 
 

 

 

 

Inspiring Independence, Confidence and Curiosity 

Our Out of School Club offers 

children from 2 – 8 years old a 

safe and friendly environment 

with qualified and experienced 

members from our staff team. 

Children can choose from a 

range of activities relevant to 

their age and ability. 

We offer snack to the children 

during the session. They can 

choose between cereal or toast 

for breakfast if they arrive 

before 8.30am and will receive 

a biscuit and a drink before 

4.15pm. A light tea is offered 

for children staying after 

4.15pm. For more information, 

please request a prospectus or 

phone us on the number below. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help for all families 
in Birmingham

Food 
& Energy

Youth 
Support

Domestic 
Abuse

Emergency 
Funding

Money & 
Debt Advice

Data & IT Under 5’s 
Support

School Uniforms 
& Clothing

Parenting Special Needs 
& Disabilities

Bereavement Housing Sexual 
Health

Mental 
Health

Play



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


